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Item No. {{item.Number}}   
Staff Report

TO: Utility Advisory Committee

FROM: Joseph Stubitz, Utilities Director

DATE: April 3, 2024

SUBJECT:
Update from Utilities Director Stubitz regarding water and power 
consumption

Business Impact Statement:

Action Requested: 
That the Utility Advisory Committee receive an update from the 
Utilities Director regarding water and power consumption.

Overview: 
The Utilities Director will report the monthly energy and water 
consumption with the Utility Advisory Committee.

Background Information: 
For the month of February 2024, Boulder City's water deliveries from 
the Southern Nevada Water Authority (SNWA) decreased by 4.8% 
compared to February 2023 usage. This continues the trend in Boulder 
City of decreased water consumption compared to previous periods. 
Energy demand for the month of February 2024 averaged at 13.86 MW 
with a minimum demand of 9.92 MW and a peak of 19.06 MW.

Financial: 

Boulder City Strategic Plan Goal:

Department Recommendation: 
The Utilities Department recommends that the Utility Advisory 
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Committee receive an update from the Utilities Director regarding water and power 
consumption

Attachment:
February 2024 Purveyor Report
February 2024 Energy & Demand Report
February 2023 Energy Mix


